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The leaves have fallen. 
What hands-on service project does your club have planned this season?

Service Highlights
Halloween and Kiwanis make good partners!

Alcoa took local Headstart children to the Pumpkin Farm.
Farragut sponsored a booth at �Freaky Friday�, with members donning appropriate
costumes.  Rumor has it that President Dan came dressed as a Kiwanian�way to go Dan!
Newport participated in Trick or Treat at the Track, distributing candy to about 1400 trick or
treaters and costumed members ran animated characters for children.
Key Clubbers from Bearden, Cosby and Maryville participated in �Trick or Treat for
UNICEF�, with proceeds going to IDD.

Veteran�s Day also brought out Kiwanians
Knoxville members, with the assistance of Boy Scouts and Veteran�s groups, placed flags on all the graves at
the Tennessee Veteran�s Cemetery. Knoxville and Northside each purchased tables and
donated funds for the enlisted honorees and guests at The East Tennessee Military Affairs
Council�s annual Veteran�s Day Commemoration, also attended by members
of West Knoxville, Westown and Alcoa. Northsider Dick Trost was honored at the
luncheon as being the attendee with the third earliest service date�he joined in 1939. 
Maryville prepared a special Powerpoint presentation honoring their own members
who are Veterans.  Norwood donated funds to the Karns Air Force ROTC for competition trip expenses.

Kiwanians can read!
Members from Alcoa, Foothills, Knoxville, Maryville, Newport, Norwood and Sevierville 
are reading with and to children at their local schools or day care centers.  In lieu of a more
traditional speaker gift, Maryville is donating a children�s book to Blount County school�s
libraries in the speaker�s honor.

Sponsored Youth is awesome!
Key Clubbers and Circle K members inspired all of us Kiwanians when they shared their
litany of service at the Division Council Meeting on November 1.  (Meeting minutes on
pages 3 & 4.)  These young people, along with their younger Builders� Club partners,
really know what it means to serve.  They seem to be everywhere at once, and are a real
testament to what is good about America�s youth.  We can be truly proud of them, and
proud to be part of an organization that encourages such leadership and service.  Kudos
to Sevierville as it starts up a new Key Club and to Maryville as it starts up a new
Builders Club!

Congratulations to West Knoxville on their receipt of a $2000 grant from the WalMart Foundation!



Important Division Dates
Sunday, December 5, 2:00 - 5:00 pm.  Christmas Party for all Kiwanians and their families at Lt. Governor Jan
& Bill�s home, 216 Whittington Dr., (West) Knoxville.

Senator Lamar Alexander will be the speaker at the Foothills club on Wednesday, December 8.  Call or e-mail
Chic Forbes if you are planning to attend.  (865-475-7454, chicforbes@aol.com)  Foothills has also invited
many prospective members.  I strongly encourage you to mingle with them and share the good news of what it
means to be a Kiwanian.

Tuesday, January 11, Governor�s Visit & 90th anniversary of Kiwanis, at the University Club, Knoxville. 
Probable time: 5:30 Presidents meeting, 6:45 dinner and program, $25 per person.  Plan on being there to
welcome our own CD Reese and celebrate all that is Kiwanis!

Looking ahead to February: Alcoa and Foothills will host a DCM somewhere in Blount County on Monday,
February 5.  Details to follow.

Fundraising Success Stories

Northside had $168 Happy Dollars in October, all of
which go toward IDD.  West Knoxville�s Happy
Dollars also benefit IDD.  Foothills honored Charles
Hardwick with a Hixson at their meeting on 11/10.

Support these upcoming fundraisers!
Maryville Pancake Breakfast
     November 20, Maryville High School
Westown Fresh Wreath Sales
     ongoing.  Contact LTG Jan
     janlarson@member.kiwanis.org, 865-693-8845

Bearden High Key Club President is a Star!

Jefferson Co. President Rai Ball thanks members of
Morristown, Foothills, Northside and Westown for
supporting their successful golf tournament.  Enough
was raised to fund their programs for the year.

LtG Jan congratulates Andrew Westover after
his stellar performance in his starring role as
Fred/Petruchio in Bearden High�s  production of
Kiss Me Kate

mailto:chicforbes@aol.com
mailto:janlarson@member.kiwanis.org,
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Meeting Minutes
Division Council

November 1, 2004
Bearden High School Cafeteria

The meeting was called to order by Lt. Governor Jan Larson.  Buford Rowe, Secretary of the West Knoxville Club, host
for the meeting, led the singing of �America,�, Charles Wareing, President of the West Knoxville Club, led the Pledge of
Allegiance to the flag, and Gail Keown of the Alcoa Club offered the invocation.

Acting Secretary Bob Ergenbright, Lt. Governor Elect, called roll: Alcoa (10), Farragut (1), Foothills (0), Jefferson
County (0), Knoxville (2), Maryville (6), Morristown (2), Newport (4), Northside Knoxville (4), Norwood Knoxville (0),
Sevierville (3), West Knoxville (11), and Westown Knoxville (2).

Past Lt. Governor Don Jones presented a detailed treasurer�s report of the 2003-2004 fiscal year income and
expenditures.  Division 5 began in October, 2003, with a balance of $488.79 and ended the year in September, 2004, with
$1,282.69 in the checking account.  A copy of the full report accompanies the original of these minutes.  Each person
present at the meeting received a copy.  The report was accepted and approved by those present.

Lt. Governor Jan Larson thanked the West Knoxville Club for hosting the pizza party for meeting participants.

In the absence of Secretary Audrey Jones, whose schedule took her to Texas at the time of this meeting, there was no
secretary�s report.

Upon recommendation of Jan Larson, Bob Ergenbright was affirmed as the new Secretary/Treasurer of Division 5 for this
fiscal year.

Lt. Governor Larson continued with the following announcements:
 Each club secretary needs to submit a copy of their rosters to the Lt. Governor,
 Also, send a copy of each add/drop form to her as well,
 Deadline for monthly reports is the 10th of each month.  Secretaries may e-mail the report to her if they

wish,
 Clubs were reminded that club projects are only those that are sanctioned by the club Board of Directors

and not just any individual projects, 
 Reports should be shared with all members in the club through e-mail, newsletter, announcements, or any

other appropriate vehicle,
 Club treasurers should forward a copy of their service and administrative budgets to the Lt. Governor,
 As presidents share up-coming programs with Jan she will forward the information to all other clubs in

the Division,
 Be sure to contact clubs as a courtesy before you interclub with them.  Sometimes clubs move their

meeting dates and/or places and times,
 Everyone should consult the K-T website for information about the District scholarships nominations for

which are open to the children and grandchildren of any Kiwanian.  Nominations are due by January 31, 2005,
 Information concerning the International Convention in Hawaii this summer is in the new Kiwanis

magazine and on the Kiwanis web site.

Pat Marshall, President of the Alcoa Club, introduced the Dollywood International Festival Kiwanis Day.  For more
information, contact President Marshall at the Alcoa Club.



Charles Wareing announced that the West Knoxville Club had received a $2000 grant for their projects that support
children in the Knoxville area.

Michelle Hatmaker, President of Circle K on the Maryville College campus, and Allison Pierce from the UT impending
Circle K reported on their respective activities.

Representatives of the Key Clubs at Bearden, Maryville, and Cosby High Schools reported that they were doing well and
looking forward to an active year.

The Maryville Club has begun the process of chartering a new Builders Club at Heritage Middle School in Blount
County.

Key Club Zone Coordinator Charles Harrington, Northside, announced the Key Club Convention in Gatlinburg�s Park
Vista Hotel, April 1-3, 2005.  

Lt. Governor Larson passed out a sponsor responsibility sheet to help clubs strengthen their bonds with their sponsored
youth.

Those who wish to begin a new Circle K or Key Club should consult the respective web sites for new rules and
guidelines.

Two opportunities for service were announced:
 A Veterans Day Celebration at the Foundry with speaker Suzy Janes.  The table reservation deadline is

November 5.
 The Salvation Army would like Kiwanis Bell Ringers.  Lt. Governor Larson handed out a detailed

description of the project, which is open to all clubs in Division 5, complete with the stores where bell ringers are
needed.  If your club did not receive one of the handouts, contact Lt. Governor Jan to get one.

If a club meets on a given day at the same time that a sanctioned Kiwanis activity is scheduled, Kiwanians may attend
and count the activity as a regular meeting attendance.

Upcoming Division events are:
1. the Division 5 Christmas Party on December 5 at Jan and Bill Larson�s home.  The Farragut and Westown Clubs

will be hosts.  Directions to the residence will be sent by e-mail to those who need them.
2. The official Kentucky-Tennessee District Governor�s visit is scheduled on January 11 at the University Club in

Knoxville.  Tickets will cost $25.  The event is hosted by the Knoxville and Northside Clubs.

The remainder of meeting time focused on highlight reports from the following clubs:
Maryville (Lonas Overholt), Newport (Rachel Ward), Northside (Tom Mattingly), Morristown (Edgar Grey),
Alcoa (Pat Marshall), Farragut (Dan Johnson), Westown (Jan Larson), and Sevierville (Marc Robertson).

The Council was adjourned at 7:12pm.

Respectfully submitted by:

Bob Ergenbright 
Division 5 Secretary



Division 5 Monthly Report Tabulation
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K04236 ALCOA 81 84 10 16 10 12 8 10 10 10 10 10 106 1
K16349 FARRAGUT 16 15 10 9 0 12 0 0 10 10 10 0 61 11
K16349 FOOTHILLS 20 20 10 10 0 12 4 0 10 0 0 10 56 13
K05088 JEFFERSON CO. 10 9 10 9 10 12 0 0 0 0 10 10 61 11
K00061 KNOXVILLE 87 87 10 10 0 12 8 10 10 10 10 10 90 8
K00190 MARYVILLE 127 126 10 9 10 12 8 10 10 10 10 10 99 5
K00199 MORRISTOWN 94 93 10 9 10 12 4 10 10 10 10 10 95 7
K00299 NEWPORT 73 76 10 16 10 12 8 10 10 10 10 10 106 1
K03336 NORTHSIDE 37 38 10 12 10 12 8 10 10 10 10 10 102 3
K05413 NORWOOD 41 42 10 12 10 12 4 10 10 10 10 10 98 6
K16031 SEVIERVILLE 16 16 10 10 10 12 8 10 10 10 10 10 100 4
K03657 WEST KNOXVILLE 24 24 10 10 10 12 4 10 0 10 10 10 86 10
K10379 WESTOWN 16 16 10 10 10 12 8 10 10 10 0 10 90 8

TOTALS 642 646

Maximum Points 10 10 10 12 8 10 10 10 10 10
100 +
bonus

Way to go!!!

The Division is plus 4 in membership�well on our way to our goal for the year of plus 13 (one per club).

100% of the clubs reported on time.

100% of the clubs had a full complement of programs (and most of them outstanding!).

92% of the clubs supported Sponsored Youth.

85% of the clubs participated in interclubs.

77% of the clubs had at least 50% of their members attending meetings.

100% of the clubs had service in at least one area!  Looks good, but needs a little work�our goal is every club in
all areas every month.


